MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, MAY 30, 2019
10:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, May 30, 2019, at 
10:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 17, 2019 as read.

Mr. Oneil Malbrough from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. On May 16, 2019 the board took a boat ride and make suggestions for the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Project and the plans and specifications are being drawn up according to the suggestions. The plans should be ready by August. 2. The Corps has put the bids out for the rocks on the beach side of Bridge Side. 3. Attended a meeting with Mr. Chip Kline from CPRA to discuss the money for the Bayside Breakwaters. The state, parish and levee board is working on an agreement to start this project. 4. Working on additional pump stations and levees to help drain water on the island. 5. Working on the alignments to build a levee on the north side of Grand Isle. Joint motion by the levee board commissioners to authorize GIS Engineers to work on plans and specification to receive bids for hourly contractors to perform maintenance on the levees as needed. This bid will include labor and equipment. 5. Applied for a grant to dredge and build up marsh on the north of Bayou Thunder. 
President Camardelle stated that he attended meetings concerning the pump stations that the town, levee board and Jefferson Parish approved to fund. We are seeking matching funds from the state. Reminded everyone June 1 is the start of hurricane season. He stated that we are working with Senator Alario and Representative to get Capital Outlay money for our projects. Thanked Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for helping the levee board get funding for our projects. The levee board is working with the state to add more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator the Governor Edwards, Jefferson Parish Council Member Templet, and CPRA for helping to add more rocks around Grand Isle, building levees, and adding more pumps to our system. Mr. Camardelle also the levee board commissioners, town council, Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves for assisting the levee board with our projects, secure funding and permits to build levees and breakwaters for more protection. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:12 a.m.
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